
Vol  2.1.17 

9 February 2016 

IMPORTANT DATES 
February 

Thurs 9  Parent Information Evening K/Yr 3 - 6pm, Yrs 

   1/5 - 6.45pm (or 7pm if you attended on       

   Monday Night) 

Fri 10   Family Barbecue 5.30pm 

Mon 13  Swimming Training 

Tue 14  School Board Meeting 5.45pm 

   P & F Meeting 7pm 

Wed 15  Year 3 - 6 Liturgy 

   Swimming Training 

Mon 27  Swimming Training 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

 
Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 
On Monday night we had a huge number of parents take the opportunity to attend parent meetings to learn what 
will be happening in the children's classrooms this year.  Sessions for Kindy and Year 3 start at 6pm in their       
classrooms this evening.  Once those sessions finish, a group presentation will be held in the hall at 6.45pm and will 
be joined by Year 1 and 5 parents.  Any parents who attended the group presentation on Monday night won’t need 
to see it again.  At 7pm Year 1 and 5 parents will move to individual classrooms. 
The idea of new faction shirts has been well received which was a suggestion made by our P & F Executive.         
Students from Years 4 - 6 will get their first chance to wear them at the Swimming Carnival next month along with 
matching swimming caps. 
Our first P & F meeting for the year will be in the hall on Tuesday 14 February (apologies for spoiling romantic    
Valentine's Day dinners) starting at 7pm.  Thank you to the many parents who have already registered their        
interest to take on Class Representatives positions.  The class representative system is a wonderful concept and a 
major driver in our P & F being so strong.  We are still seeking parents for positions in Year 1, 5 and 6 as well as the 
Executive. 
We had a very positive start to Friday Fitness last week with students and parents racking up the laps.  As an added 
incentive to parents to encourage them to demonstrate the key message to their children that ‘fitness is for life,’ 
parents can register and record their laps and be in line for awards and a shirt if they reach the magic 100km mark.  
Another change this year, is that if students are able to get a team of five together for an outside running event 
and is approved by Mr Alberti, such as the ‘Surf to Surf’, then those distances will be added to their 100 Club tally. 
God bless 
Paull Cronin 
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Vision Statement 
 

 

Dear God, 

Thank you for the gift of education in every form.  As our children prepare to 

start a new year, may confidence be their foundation, may grace be their 

guide and may hope be their compass toward a bright future.  We pray they 

would have eyes to see the needs of those around them, and a heart to love 

well.  May they face each day with positivity, knowing that no matter what 

comes their way, they do not have to face it alone.  Amen. 

http://www.stmarysbunbury.wa.edu.au


HPE NEWS 
Swimming  
Swimming Training has started and a note was sent out to all Year 4 – 6 parents with details.  St Mary’s Swimming 
Carnival will be held on Friday 17 March from 9.30am – 12.30pm.  The SWPSA Swimming Carnival will be held on 
Thursday 23 March from 10am -1pm. 
 
Fun Fitness Friday 
Fun Fitness Friday will start this Friday, 3 February.  All laps count towards the 100 Club.  Remember 1 lap = 500m.  
100 Club kids will have run 100km or more.  T-shirts will be awarded to each students who can run 100km in 2017. 
A coffee van will be in attendance from 8am.  
 
Clarification on When to Wear Sports Uniform 
Students can wear their Sports Uniform on the following days: 
Monday - Years 1, 3 and 6 
Wednesday - Year 5 
Thursday - Years 2 and 4 
Friday - Years 1 - 6 
 
MEDICAL 
If your child has a medical condition (e.g. Asthma, Anaphylaxis, Allergies, etc.) please call in to the office so that we 
can update our records. 

STUDENT LEADERS MAKE A PLEDGE 
OF COMMITMENT 
Year 6 students were blessed by Fr 
Abraham at Wednesday’s Mass as 
they were acknowledged for their  
appointed leadership roles in the 
school for this year.  Each of the      
students will be given an opportunity 
to develop their leadership skills at 
various events and activities    
throughout the year. 
 
BARBECUE 
The weather forecast for tomorrow night's Family Barbeque is not brilliant but it will still go ahead!  If it is wet, we 
can use the undercover area and the hall.  Please bring your own meat or fish and drinks.  Families from Kindy to 
Year 2 (eldest child) are asked to bring a salad to share.  Years 3 - 6 are asked to bring a dessert.  Chairs and tables 
will be provided.  

 
NATURE PLAY 
Parents who are interested in being involved in the construction of St Mary's Nature Play Playground are             
encouraged to attend a meeting in the hall on Tuesday 21 February at 5.30pm. 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Dear Banking Buddies 
Banking is back on Monday's 8.30-9.00am in the uniform shop. If 
anyone would like to open a new bank account please come in. 
Jen Curtis 

ST MARY’S NETBALL – WATCH THIS SPACE!!! 

More information coming next week for all girls aged 5-12 who would 

like to play netball for St Marys this year. Stay tuned! 



PLAY CAFÉ TAKES OFF 
Our first Play Café session for the year was an outstanding success!  We had 22 children with their mums, dads and 

younger siblings along to enjoy each other’s company as well as activities set up by Mrs Rose Anderson who is   

coordinating the program.  Play Café is open to children who will start Kindy in 2018 and runs from 9am to 11am 

on Tuesday mornings in the Kindy room and costs $50 a term. 

  

 

 

NEW FACTION COLOURS! 
Jacob, Molly and Gabrielle proudly showing off the new 
faction colours. 

Just Leadership 

On Monday this week, St Mary's hosted a Caritas presentation from 
Anita Finneran on Just Leadership.  We had 80 student leaders from 
Catholic schools in the Bunbury Diocese take part.  Anita's messages 
of 'we need to do something' and 'you can make a difference' along 
with her engaging presentation helped to inspire the students to 
take an active role in fundraising back in their schools to help Caritas 
in the work they do around the world. 



SCHOOL BOARD 
The first School Board Meeting for 2017 will be held on Tuesday 14 February at 5.45pm in the Staffroom.  Thank 
you to parents who have nominated to serve on St Mary’s School Board in 2017. 
 
P & F MEETING 
The first P & F meeting for 2017 will be held on  Tuesday evening 14 February at 7 pm in the Multi-Purpose Room.  
At this stage, while most of the Classroom Rep positions have been filled, we are still in need of volunteers for the 
positions of President, Vice President and Secretary of the P & F.  Parents are asked to consider taking on one of 
these vital roles and these will be discussed on 14 February at the meeting.  At last year's AGM, Chris Gibbs 
stepped down as the P&F Representative on the school Board to take up a Board position so we are also in need 
of a P & F Board Representative. 

 

Facelift for Early Childhood Playground 

The School Board approved a painting upgrade of playground equipment in Kindy and 

Pre Primary over the Christmas holidays.  Much of the outdoor playground has been 

restored to its former glory and looks much more appealing.   

Before After 





 

Paul Cronin 
Principal 



 



 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

The Astronomical Society 

of the South West (Inc) will 

conduct Astronomy Classes 

for Beginners at their      

Observatory, Keble Heights, 

College Grove, Bunbury, 

for six consecutive  

Wednesdays, commencing on Wednesday 22 

February 2017 at 6.00pm. This is a great chance 

for anyone keen to know more about what's up in 

the night sky to learn all about the wonders of 

astronomy! 

FEES: for the six weeks course are: Adults - 

$80.00; Full-time Students - $40.00; (Under 9 yrs 

- Free.); Family - $150.00; Taster (First Night 

only) - $30.00 per person. BOOKINGS are    

essential. 

 

For Bookings or further information. Phone: 

Cameron - 9795-8204 



 


